
Date:  October 4, 2022 

Present: 

☒Lori Durocher, chair ☒Dominic Azar   ☒Marquita Cheary ☒ Katy Deffe 

☒Gina Hansen   ☐Sean Donnelly  ☒Julia Fitzpatrick  ☒Dave Glaeske 

☒Rick Lopes   ☒Colleen Ryan   ☒Royce Shipley  ☒Heidi Stubbs 

☒Father Doug Krings  ☒Aubrey Rearden, Administrator 

 

The meeting was opened with a prayer 

Katy Deffe was introduced as a new parish council member 

Old Minutes 

The September minutes were approved without changes 

Old Business 

No old business 

New Business 

Parish Directory: Coordinate Directory – Lori and Julia volunteered to help Mary W. with this 

Commission Reports 

 Faith Formation: not met yet. Nick Wingerter is point contact.  

 Christian Service: not met yet. Kimberly Gaa is point contact.  

 Worship: not met yet. Colleen will start to attend worship meetings. Meeting on the 2nd 

 Thursdays of the month at 6:30. Aubrey is point contact.  

 Holy Spirit Advisory Committee (Heidi): Overall enrollment is increased.  13 new students. Tiny 

 tots to 8th grade:  152 kids.  Gala on Veteran’s Day. New black polos coming. Starbase activities. 

 Worlds of Work. Shakespeare activities. New Spanish teacher.  

*New* Committee for Parish Center 

Deferred. Will discuss creating the committee next meeting.  

Administrator’s Report 

Aubrey passed out and reviewed the budget with the council. Anticipate being 60,000 in the black this 

fiscal year.  

Aubrey will dispense information regarding how much we owe on the church building and when we 

anticipate it being paid off. She will also send out information on how much we owe in regards to the  

settlement and when we anticipate that being complete.  



 

Follow up for Parish Mission and Fall Fest 

Well attended. Noted that the students at Holy Spirit need 4 hours of service each month – keep them in 

mind for volunteering for future projects.  

Discussion regarding need in the future for clarification of schedule of activities during parish mission.  

Parish Council will serve coffee and rolls on October 23rd between masses.  All council members asked to 

help if they are able. Baker Bob bakes the rolls, we need to set up, serve, and clean up.  

Next meeting will sign a card to thank the Wingerters for all their work on the fall festival 

Parish Properties Update: Boiler not functioning at Peter & Paul. Secondhand boiler available in Billings. 

Controls need to be updated. Cracks in wall, uneven floor. Finance Council suggested putting the 

property at St Peter and Paul and the surrounding land for sale. 16 years ago, to update building was 

1.25 million and 150,000 to bulldoze. Discussed initial goal of the parish was to have a retirement 

housing, parish center, and school on the property that Holy Spirit is on now.  Discussed possible sale of 

Peter and Paul property and Holy Spirit school and Holy Family property. Discussed that if the property 

on Central is sold, we would be responsible for finding housing/a convent for the Sisters of Divine Grace.  

Next month will begin forming a committee to plan for the creation of a new parish center on the 

property. Timeline at this time for the project is unknown.  

Next Meeting: November 8, 2022 6:15pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


